## THE NETHERLANDS AUSTRALIA SPORTS CLUB "WILHELMINA" LTD.

122-128 Rooty Hill Rd. North, Rooty Hill, 2766

Telephone: 625 0298

15th June 19 79

## MEMO TO ALL DUTCH CLUBS AND ORGANISATIONS

As from the 2nd July 1979 our Club expects to be operating as a licenced Club.

This has demanded some changes in our method of operating, which we would like to be made known to you and your Members.

- A) Visitors from other Dutch Clubs are welcome on presentation of their Club badge or other means of verification.
- B) Other visitors can be signed-in by "Wilhelmina" members, who will there after be responsible for the duration of the visit for these visitors behaviour.
- C) The Board of Directors and/or Secretary/Manager reserve the right to refuse entree or remaining at the Club premises to any person(s) not complying with our standards.

Furthermore we now offer the use of our premises to any Dutch Club or Organisation wishing to organise a function. Conditions for this kind of function are:

- 1) There will be NO CHARGE for use of the Hall.
- 2) The visiting Club (Organisers) can charge their normal Fees to participants in the organised function (e.g. Cards, billiards etc.)
- 3) The Club premises will remain open to other Patrons, free of charge.

  However the organising Club has first right to the reservation of tables for their paying participants.
- 4) Point "C", stated above will still apply.
- 5) Organising of these functions is subject to the availability of the premises at the required time and pre-booking is necessary. All bookings will have to be made through the Secretary/Manager and are not binding until confirmed by both parties in writing.
- 6) "Wilhelmina" reserves the right to organise all catering, but will endeavour to comply with the wishes of the Organisers.

2/....

## THE NETHERLANDS AUSTRALIA SPORTS CLUB "WILHELMINA" LTD.

122-128 Rooty Hill Rd. North, Rooty Hill, 2766

Telephone: 625 0298

..../2

15th June 19 79

7) Functions will be advertised free in our monthly Magazine.

Please keep in mind that until further notice the hall will not be available on the 3rd Saturday of every menth, but outside that we are looking forward to discuss your next function with you.

Je trust that through this service we will assist other Dutch Clubs in keeping their overhead-cost down, thus making a better profit for their organisation.

booking forward to hear from you,

Yours sincerely,

Helen Koevoets,

Secretary/Manager.